Y E T M I N S T E R  &  R Y M E  I N T R I N S E C A
P A R I S H   C O U N C I L
MINUTES

 For Meeting Held At St Andrew's School On 
16th November 2016 At 7.30pm
Present:  Cllr Gould, Cllr Hentley, Cllr Perlejewski, Cllr Knight, Cllr Howe, Cllr Plaice, Cllr Goater, Cllr MacLeod-Ash, Cllr Parfitt. Cllr Torrance, DCllr Lawrence, CCllr Hall, the Clerk and 3 members of the public.

	OPEN TO THE PUBLIC
Mr Peter Lawrence asked that the Parish Council make sure that the trees on the west side of Thornford Road are pruned.  The Clerk explained that the hedges were the responsibility of the land owner and that only if there was a problem could highways take action.
	All

	1.
APOLOGIES 
1.1
Cllr Powley has sadly resigned.  Thanks for his hard work was given.
1.2 Cllr Kellar.
	

	2.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
2.1
The minutes were unanimously agreed and signed by the Chairman 
	All

	3.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
3.1 Allotments – Cllr Goater, Cllr Parfitt, Cllr Perlejewski.  

3.2
Boyles Trust - Cllr Hentley.
	All

	4.
TRAINING
4.1
Cllr Torrance and Cllr MacLeod Ash attended the Communities resilience seminar  
	All


	5.
FINANCES 
5.1
Allotment invoices sent.
5.2
Cllr Goater will draw up a map of the Scout Hut site and then the agreed lease can be submitted to the Scout Group to agree.  
5.3
The draft Financial Regulations were circulated.  Cllr Parfitt requested an amendment be added to include ring fencing allocation of monies such as S106.  The Clerk indicated that this was an account issue rather than something that should be included in the Financial Regulations.  Agreement of regulations to be pushed to the January meeting.    
5.4
 Cllr Gould had reviewed the process and requested that the Clerk and signatories apply for access to online banking.  Once the present signatories are signed up then Cllr Goater can be added as a signatory.   

5.5
DAPTC invoice for Essentials for Councillors 1 West x2 - £130.00 
5.6
Wessex Grounds Services invoice £135.50.

5.7
Yetminster Jubilee Hall Committee invoice £294 for Neighbourhood plan meetings.
5.8
Refurbished notice expenses £24.91 for Cllr Knight.

5.9
Printing costs for letters re planning £26.33 for Cllr Knight.  All expenses agreed unanimously.  
5.10
Cllr Torrance reported that the cost of the coach arranged for parishioners to attend the planning meeting had been recouped from those that used it. 
   
	All

	6.
PLANNING
6.1
Cllr Gould reported that the Ryme Road appeal process was continuing, there was not much news.  Potentially the site meeting could be Friday morning.  Tuesday morning was allocated to speakers.  The result would not be available until after Christmas.  Cllr Torrance to look into arranging a coach for Tuesday morning for parishioners.
6.2 
Works to Trees Consultation WD/CA/16/00366 SUGARLOAF HOUSE, CHURCH STREET, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6LG – Objection noted.- application withdrawn.
6.3
Works to Trees Consultation WD/CA/16/00363 The Muntings, Queen Street, Yetminster, DT9 6LN – no objection.
6.4
Works to Trees Consultation WD/CA/16/00374 PETTIES FARMHOUSE, HIGH STREET, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6LF – no objection.
6.5
Works to Trees Consultation WD/CA/16/00411 SUSSEX HOUSE FARM, BRISTER END, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6NH. – no objection.
6.6
APPLICATION: WD/D/16/001825. PROPOSAL: Erect a permanent rural worker’s dwelling, an Agricultural Building and Lean-to, together with a feed Silo and Internal access track.  LOCATION: FOLLY FIELDS FARM, THORNFORD ROAD, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HG – No objection.
6.7
Decision Notice WD/D/16/001346 LAND AT CROSS FARM, HIGH STREET, YETMINSTER – Approval of Planning  & Listed Building Permission Given.

6.8
Electronic Consultation with Local Councils. October Interim Report circulated.

6.9
APPLICATION: WD/D/16/002194

PROPOSAL: Replace 3no windows to front elevation.  LOCATION: THE OLD LIBRARY, CHURCH STREET, YETMINSTER, DT9 6LG.  Approved.
6.10 West Dorset and Weymouth & Portland Joint Local Plan circulated.
6.11    APPLICATION: WD/D/16/002390.  PROPOSAL: Erect kitchen extension, replace flat roof over utility back hall. Construct raised terrace area.  LOCATION: CHURCH FARM COTTAGE, RYME ROAD, RYME INTRINSECA, SHERBORNE, DT9 6JX
	All

	7.
PARISH PLAN
7.1

Having now consulted with the editor of the Wriggle Valley Magazine it appears that space is limited and, at most, there may be a possibility to have two pages of text which equates to approximately 800 words (the draft report on progress runs to over 2,000 words). 



It would be possible to have more in the digital version of the magazine and this is an option worth considering as a fallback position – it would mean writing a summary for the paper version and then refer within this to the fuller version available on the WVM website. The views of councilors would be helpful.  



Unfortunately with pressures to compete the neighbourhood Plan grant submission and the need to organize the arrangements for residents to attend the Ryme Road Appeal Hearing it has not been possible to meet those Councilors’ who were not in post when the Parish Plan was adopted to enable them to understand what is involved etc. This is seen as a realistic priority for the New Year.
	Cllr Torrance

	8.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
8.1

We have had some good news in that our application for funding towards the cost of producing the Neighbourhood Plan has been conditionally approved by Groundwork, the agents for Locality who are the fund provider. We expect to get the formal approval letter within the next two weeks.  The grant amounts to £4395 and it is for our projected spend during December, January, and February and is primarily for professional fees. A further application for funding for the following 6 months will be made in 2017 as we move towards our first draft of the Plan. The maximum grant available at this time is £9000.



This has not been an easy process and we are grateful to all those who have contributed to our submission in one way or another. 



The Steering Group has, with our volunteers, formed a number of teams to begin the work of developing the various policies that will facilitate our emerging vision for the parish although we recognise that there is still a lot to do. The Neighbourhood Plan pages on the Parish website are being used to update the community on progress and an exciting initiative, over the next few months, is the development of a dedicated Neighbourhood Plan Facebook page. This we intend to link with a “News Sheet” facility which people can sign up for and which we can use to show our progress and provide a capability to “reach out” to the community.  



There is also a proposal to do a “walkabout” identifying what is best in the villages and the parish generally. Hopefully, having advertised this, residents and others will engage with us when we are out and about and talk about their concerns and likes and dislikes. A cup of tea would also no doubt be welcome if it’s cold!


Implications for new developments on the neighbourhood plan discussed.
	Cllr Torrance

	9.
YETMINSTER SPORTS CLUB  - Cllr Kellar not present.
	Cllr Kellar

	10.
DATA PROTECTION
10.1
It was resolved “THAT THE DRAFT DATA PROTECTION POLICY BE ADOPTED, WITH THE CLERK AS THE DESIGNATED NAMED COMPLIANCE OFFICER”.  Proposed:  Cllr Gould, unanimously agreed.  The Clerk to register and arrange payment.  
	Cllr Powley

	11.
ABATTOIR CONCERNS
11.1
Cllr Hall emailed that DCC Highways have confirmed that the faint white lines at the abattoir are the responsibility of the land owner and not DCC Highways.
	

	12.
WEBSITE
12.1
Cllr Perlejewski reported that activity on the website has increased over recent times.  The website is being updated regularly.  2000 hits in the last 30 days.  A Facebook page is under discussion. 
	Cllr Perlejewski

	13.
HIGHWAYS
13.1
Dorsetforyou website report made regarding maintenance of the pavement from Brister End to railway bridge, reply that Network rail have been informed but the obstruction does not meet enforcement criteria.
13.2
Highway issues to be sent to Cllr Goater to ask Mr Thatcher, Highways officer, who will be attending the next PC meeting.  

13.3
It was agreed that the Clerk would request that Wessex Ground Service cut back the hedge behind the Scout Hut, on Brierley Hay.
	All

	14.
SPEED WATCH
14.1
Activity is limited due to early evening darkness.  More activity planned for Ryme as Cllr Powley not available.
	Cllr Knight

	15.
NOTICEBOARD
15.1
Cllr Knight has investigated prices of a new noticeboard for Ryme.  An example of an aluminium one that holds 6 sheets was circulated.  Ryme Councillors to consider if an aluminium noticeboard would be acceptable and report back at the next meeting.  The Clerk mentioned that the Hamlet noticeboard was in a poor state of repair, the key held by Mr G Sturgess.  Cllr Knight will investigate.   
	Cllr Knight

	16.
HIGH STREET PHONE BOX
16.1
Cllr Goater agreed to approach BT regarding the adoption of the Yetminster telephone box.  
	Cllr Goater

	17.
EMERGENCY PLAN
17.1
Cllr MaCleod-Ash and Cllr Torrance attended the Community Resilience seminar in Bridport, organized by the Dorset Local Resilience Forum. They reported: “A number of other Parish and Town council representatives were present and various presentations were made by Dorset & Wiltshire Fire Service, the Environment Agency, the Dorset Civil Contingencies Unit and both the Emergency Planning Officer and the Flood Risk Manager from Dorset Council.

There were two workshops and static displays from the British Red Cross and other agencies involved with risk management, response and prevention.



Of particular interest was the problem of flooding and we suggested that if it wasn’t possible to prevent flooding then some form of proactive action could be taken so that at least drivers would know how deep the water was before venturing in. This it was felt would be particularly beneficial to Yetminster & Ryme Intrinseca. There was some reticence at first but we were, at the end of the meeting, subsequently invited to discuss this further with Brian Richards, the DCC Flood Risk Manager. A meeting is to be arranged. 


We also took the opportunity to confirm with the Environment Agency that we had responded to their recent request for evidence of flooding by including requests for information and examples in articles in the WVM and on the parish website. 



Also of interest was the identification of persons at risk in the event of a power failure i.e: people on dialysis machines etc. It was suggested that any Emergency Plan should include some form of risk assessment involving the local Health Care team and a suitable response developed from this. We are aware, however, of the data protection problems the Chairman faced when exploring the possibility of an “at risk register” under the one of the areas within the Parish Plan. Further work and discussion will be necessary in order to include a suitable response within the Council’s Emergency Plan but it would seem sensible to pursue this.



For information, at the present time our Emergency Plan is in the format of a 1st draft and it is hoped to submit it for comment to the WDDC Emergency Contact officer in the early part of New Year. Once any amendments have been made it is proposed to ask Councilors to provide their own comments and suggestions.”
	Cllr Torrance

	18.
CORRESPONDENCE
18.1
DAPTC Autumn 2016 magazine
18.2
Dorset Association of Parish and Town Councils (DAPTC) AGM  - Saturday 5th November 2016 in The Council Chamber, Dorset County Council, County Hall, Dorchester.
18.3
Extraordinary Chief Executives Circular
18.4
Community Highway Issues – Paul Thatcher invited to January meeting.

18.5
Funding opportunity for community hubs – email from Daptc circulated.

18.6
Dorset Highways Top 12 Performance - Q2 16/17
	All

	19.
LATE ITEMS
	All

	20.
ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING
	All

	
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 18th January 2016
	


